


Check Trees & Shrubs for Bagworms

     Now is the time to start checking for bagworms. Newly hatched caterpillars are very difficult to detect because they typically blend in with plant foliage. Bagworms can be found on numerous trees and shrubs but especially junipers and arbovitae. 
     Female bagworms still hanging on trees from last year contain from 500 to 1,000 eggs. Newly-hatched caterpillars emerge from the bottom of the bags in late May or when the catalpa trees are in full bloom. 
     In the spring, caterpillars will climb to the tops of trees and “hang out” on 1 to 3-foot strands of silk. These strands will eventually get caught on wind currents and detach, becoming streamers that allow the caterpillars to float through the air until the silk catches on to an object or plant. It is important to note that caterpillars can balloon from nearby or even distant trees.

     Normally we recommend homeowners wait at least two weeks after seeing their first caterpillars in order to allow all the young to leave the bag before treating. However, if the caterpillars are causing damage, it may be necessary to treat immediately. Wait another three weeks and again check for living caterpillars. If the young larvae are present in significant numbers, treat a second time. Let me reiterate; with normal populations of bagworms we only need to treat once.

     Young caterpillars can be controlled with a number of insecticides including the organic control BT (Bacillus thuringiensis), which is commonly sold as Dipel or Thuricide. Other effective insecticides include acephate (Orthene), cyfluthrin (Bayer Lawn & Garden Multi-Insect Killer), permethrin (Kill-A-Bug II, Bonide Eight, Bug Stop Multipurpose Insect Control, Garden, Pet and Livestock Insect Control) and malathion.  Thorough coverage is critical for good control. 
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